

Minutes of CLOK Committee meeting 14th March 2023 7:30pm Kings Head - Seamer

Apologies for absence

C Wright, A Cranke, J Trigg, R Rigby

Present

C Mackenzie, J Green, P Archer, B King, D Murphy

Note the committee was not quorate and follow ups with members not able to attend will be required to confirm some decisions.

1) Review minutes of February meeting

Actions arising - None

2) Previous events

Stillington – went well

Romanby golf course – 50+ runners, good event, the golf course have invited us back

Future Events

NEOA - BOC 2024 - April 13th / 14th. (Standing item on Agenda)

Mountain Rescue have confirmed they can provide First Aid cover

Financial plan on going

March onwards event plan

Errington planning on going, will need to order maps before Easter

Cringle and cold moor planning started

Summer series dates being finalized

Urban league event may swap from Barnard Castle to Darlington due to building work

White Rose Sunday event, CLOK will receive the fees for the Sunday event + 1/3 of camping

3) Treasurers Update SI kit expenditure to replace broken / vandalized kit, some mapping funds received and work still to complete

4) SDO – Hold off advertising for now, being covered by CDO & P Batts

5) CDO & C2G Ongoing, Mary will take over publishing Tchimes in May

6) BNC 2025 – CLOK declined to host it, proposed area not really suitable

7) Future events planning – 2024 list compiled and on the Google drive **Action all committee members** to review and raise any concerns with the plan at April meeting

8) Social membership Discussed proposal of social member, one class of membership to cover all none running members.

Benefits to the member

- i. Receive Tchimes and have access to members area on web site.
- ii. Receive invites to social gatherings – eg club night or annual dinner.
- iii. Be an ordinary committee member (but not chair, secretary or treasurer).
- iv. AGM attendance and voting rights.

Action **those not present** to approved via e-mail.

9) Safeguarding – Agreed by those present that CLOK should pay for the safeguarding course. Should include organisers, coaches and committee members, renew every three years

C Mackenzie to add article to Tchimes.

Those not present to approved via e-mail

10) Any more golf courses to map the following courses were noted as the best options with names in brackets of who to lead the contact with them)

Mujaba (back of Coatham dunes) (J Selby – J Green to contact)

Seaton Carew (J Selby – J Green to contact)

Hartlepool (J Selby – J Green to contact)

Catterick (M Edwards)

Bedale (M Edwards)

Richmond (R Simpson)

Dinsdale (C Mackenzie)

11) Printing of maps / late entry fees

Lucking 40p / map

Rymans (Northallerton) 80p/map + need to provide the paper.

Richmond? not sure and comments on opening hours

There was discussion around should we buy a laser printer and print on demand

Action determine if we can get from Race sign up when people are entering (**J Green**) discuss again at next meeting

Agreed we reintroduce the £2.00 fee for none members of British Orienteering (**J Trigg**).

AOB and Date of next meeting

18th April Location TBC – possibly Zoom